Dear Bob, Jean and all the trustees,

It is with a great joy that we all here in Dancu would like to thank you for all your hard work you have put in to organize and send over another lorry full of wonderful treasures. Everytime we have received this with so much gratitude in our hearts and we are truly amazed of all the work you are doing there to collect this huge lorry of wonderful items. Everything you have sent is a wonderful blessing to our community and the surrounding communities. We have already given out lots of boxes with clothes and crockeries including bedding and bicycles to villages from our region such as Poganesti, Bozieni and Boghiceni. They have received your items before and all of them have asked if we have more because there is a huge need in their communities for things like that. All of them really appreciated everything you have sent and they were amazed of such wonderful quality of everything. We had many people who really thanked us for the new socks, underwear, slippers and many others things they have received and never could afford to buy this. Thank you for all the school supplies and toys which are really a blessing to the children here. We will use lots of these things in the projects which we are running here for the children.







I know I didn't cover all the

items you sent but everything will be used by our community and others. We have visited some families in our community and nearby and we just want to share with you a few examples of where your items went.

Tanasciuc Family lives in Dancu and they have 4 kids of whom two are college students in Chisinau, a boy who is in the 5th grade attending Dancu school and a little girl who attending kindergarden. Their family life is very difficult because the father doesn't have a regular job. Even though he has been to Russia a few times and worked really hard there, he didn't bring any money home. This year we are supporting their two children in college and that is a big relief for the parents otherwise they couldn't afford to send them to college. George, the father is desperately trying to find work in the village and the little bit of money he makes is spent on basic necessities of life. I wish you were here with us to see their faces when we visited them and delivered these items to them. They were deeply touched and so grateful for everything.



Bugeac Family, lives in Lesuseni village which is about 5 km from Dancu. Recently they had a fire in their house and lost everything including the house as you can see in the pictures below. Now they are living at the school temporally but we have spoken with the townhall and they will give them a house soon to live in temporally until their house will be repaired. This family have 3 children, one is in the 2nd grade and the other one is in the 7th grade at the school and the little one is attending the kindergarten. This family is also taking care of the parents and the grandfather has only one leg. Viorica, the young mother works as a janitor at the school and her husband works occasionally in the village when he finds work. It has been a devastating fire which destroyed everything but we really thank God for giving the grandfather a feeling to go outside and he noticed a smoke coming through the roof so he then shouted to the children to get out of the house. When we visited them all of them acknowledged that God was looking after them. We had a wonderful time with this family and although it's been our first visit to them there was defiantly a connection between our team and the family. This family is not a Christian but they are planning to come to our Sunday evening for harvest celebration. The social worker from Leuseni came with us and we were deeply encouraged of the love, care and compassion of this lady for those in need. It was her first experience working with Christians and she would like very much to continue working together. We gave this family lots of clothing, bedding, toys, a bicycle and two mattresses and they were really overwhelmed with the gifts. We will be in touch with this family and will continue to pray and help them to get back on their feet. On their behalf and ours we could not have helped this family without your generous gifts so we would like to say a big thank you for your generous gifts.



















Dima and Irina Iacob, a young family who have a little girl and expecting another child were so encouraged and happy to receive a baby transport. Dima grew up in the village of Cioara but now he and his wife live in Sadaclia village which is about 2 hours driving from Dancu. It's been a great gift for them to receive this but also in the past they have received many items from you and they are feeling very blessed.

Please pass on our heartfelt thanks to all the generous people in the UK who have helped us so much in the past and now giving us this wonderful baby transport. We are so encouraged and we cannot find the right words to thank you for your love and kindness. Dima

Everyone is enjoying very much when they receive gifts but it is very special to see the children enjoying their gifts. The pictures below show this joy and of course your gifts brought this joy to hundreds of children from our community and surrounding villages.







We would like to thank you again for everything you have sent with this lorry. Each lorry is a blessing from God and it is a great encouragements for us to see how God provides for people's needs here through your generosity, love and kindness. We are so privileged to distribute your items because gives us the opportunity to reach more people for Jesus and seeing lives transformed.









On behalf of the entire Tabita team we would like to say once again a BIG THANK YOU.